
THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
No. 445

Approved August 9, 1985

RESOLVED, That the Director of Inspection and

Standards is requested to cause the demolition lien on that

property located along 48-50 Lenox Avenue in the amount of

Four Hundred Fourteen ($414.00) Dollars to be waived, as

requested by the Elmwood Neighborhood Housing Services, Inc.
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Department of Inspections and Standards
"Building Pride In Providence"

July 15, 1985

MEMO

To: Councilwoman Carolyn F. Brassil,
Chairwoman Committee on finance

From: Merlin A. DeConti, Jr)
Director

Re: Boarding Liens - 48-50 Lenox Avenue

JOSEPH K PAOLINO, JR.
MAYOR

The building at 48-50 Lenox Avenue was originally
inspected by this Department after a heavy fire had damaged
the structure on January 12, 1981. We were unable to locate
the owner of the property, posted notice on the property,
and the property was properly boarded subsequent to our
notice. The property again became open in 1983 and we again.
posted the notice; however, no attempt was made to secure
the property.

From December 1983 to the present, this Department
has spent $460.00 boarding the property, the last time being
on June 10, 1985.

I notice that this petition is being made by the
Elmwood Neighborhood Housing Services. As a member of their
Board of Directors for over six years, I am well aware of
the efforts they have been making to rehabilitate the
Elmwood area.

I have, therefore, no objection to the release of
these liens.
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